# Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (Aided) Primary School





Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ

Telephone 0113 225 3040 Fax 0113 225 5081

Website: http://www. holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

Headteacher: Ms C Harbrow

# 'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' ISSUE No 339

9th June 2017:

Dear Parent / Carers

Soar Faront, Garoro

Learners of the Week

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

# **Teacher Training Days**

### 2017/2018

Mon 4 Sep 2017 Tue/Wed 2<sup>nd</sup> & 3<sup>rd</sup> Jan 2018 Mon 4<sup>th</sup> June Weds 25<sup>th</sup> July

RW	Daniel H for his excellent attitude towards learning, putting his hand up and trying really hard in our drama workshop.	RBE	Dexter D for being confident and enthusiastic in our drama workshop and for demonstrating great acting skills. Well done!
1A	Harry McD for trying so hard with his behaviour. Harry is fantastic at following our targets. In addition he also did some superb writing this week. It really makes me smile. Well done!	1J	Luca B for showing a fantastic growth mindset towards his handwriting. Luca has struggled up until now with his handwriting but since half term it has been stunning!
2L	Jayden A for a fantastic first week back. His behaviour was exemplary at the skipping competition and as always, his work in class is fantastic. Keep up the brilliant effort!	2S	Robbie C for producing some fantastic pieces of art during Year 2! His concentration and perseverance have enabled him to continually improve his skills. Well done!
3C	Isla McK for her exemplary attitude in class and around school. She consistently follows our golden rules and always tries her best at everything she does. She has written a great non-chronological report about Ancient Greece.	3W	Alfie G for being fantastically kind and helpful this week. He has also been demonstrating a great growth mindset when learning. Well done Alfie!
4CR	Meena M for an outstanding performance in drama showing a confident and mature attitude. Well done!	4H	Ella McD for always working hard and trying her best. She has really grown in confidence throughout the year and participates in class enthusiastically. Well done Ella! Keep it up!
5C	Lydia S for having a fantastic attitude to learning and making excellent contributions to class discussions.	50	Lucius G for working incredibly hard in all subjects and for having a growth mindset. He has also given excellent opinions on what courage means

#### **Memory Verse**

"And we rejoice in the hope of the glory of God. Not only so, but we also rejoice in our sufferings, because we know that suffering produces perseverance; perseverance, character; and character, hope"

Romans 5:2-4

















#### Dates for your diary

12<sup>th</sup> June – Years 3 and 5 – Tinshill Free Church Bible Exhibition 13<sup>th</sup> June – Years 4 and 6 – Tinshill Free Church Bible Exhibition

13th June - Year 3 Greek Day

3<sup>rd</sup> July – KS1 Sports Day (morning)

4<sup>th</sup> July – KS2 Sports Day(morning)

11<sup>th</sup>/12<sup>th</sup> July - Year 4 trips to Leeds Grand Mosque

# Leeds Junior Warrior - Bramham Park - Saturday 24th June and Sunday 25th June

Active Schools is working with Total Warrior to launch a brand-new obstacle event for young people aged between 6 and 11 years old – Junior Warrior!

Total Warrior are a professional events delivery company, putting on events across the country since 2011. They are returning to Leeds for the 4<sup>th</sup> year, and are expecting over 7,500 people to join them at Bramham Park over the weekend of 24<sup>th</sup> & 25<sup>th</sup> June 2017.

In an effort to build on the success of previous years and maintain Total Warrior's reputation as an epic adventure for all the family, the team don't want young people stuck on the sidelines this year; they want them getting stuck in. The course will be a (approx) 2K route across the estate at Bramham, with 10 obstacles (tailor built for the age range) to tackle including walls, pipes, nets, loads of mud and an awesome water slide!

It will start and finish adjacent to the car parks and main Event Village in Bramham Park Estate, so navigation on the day will be straightforward. The course will be for children only, but will be easily accessible throughout for spectators and group leaders/teachers. Volunteers and outdoor trained lifeguards (where relevant) will be on each obstacle, and volunteers will be distributed to ensure they have eyes on every section of the course.

The charge per child is £15.00

More information on this fantastic event including how to register can be found at www.totalwarrior.co.uk/junior-warrior .

#### **Lost Property**

We seem to be collecting huge piles of lost property, please remember to label your child's uniform clearly with their name, many thanks.

#### Age Appropriate use of the internet

It has come to our attention that some children have been accessing inappropriate material on the internet at home during the holidays. Please ensure that you have the appropriate safeguards on your computers.

# Governor news

Barry Anderson has spoken to Highways on behalf of concerned parents regarding the lack of a crossing patrol officer outside of our school. A representative from highways has agreed to meet with school and some parents to discuss these concerns further. Thank you to those parents who have agreed to attend. We will keep you posted regarding the outcome of this meeting.

## Access to school office

Thank you for your patience whilst we have moved the office to the new location at the front of the school.

There has been a bit of confusion this week, so to clarify:

When dropping off and picking up children from within the school grounds, before school starts and after school finishes, parents are able to access the office through the reception class outdoor play area.

In the interest of Health & Safety we respectfully ask that you do not allow your child/ren to play with any equipment in this area and please ensure the gates are shut behind you.

When school is in operation (8.50am-3.15pm) please use the new gate which has been fitted with a buzzer and intercom.

If you child arrives after 8.50am please bring them via the office so they can be signed into school.

Thank you for your continued consideration.

#### **Year 6 Transition Notices**

Wed 28th June - RTHS transition day Y6 Wed 29th June - RTHS transition day Y6

Fri 30th June - Horsforth Transition Day

Wed 5th, Thu 6th, Fri 7th July - Prince Henry's Transition days Thur 6<sup>th</sup> July - New Parents Evening 7pm

Tue 11th July - Abbey Grange Transition Day

Fri 14th July - Grammar School at Leeds Transition day

Message from Horsforth School PTA for pupils going to Horsforth School next year

I''d like to invite you to get involved in Horsforth School PTA events even now before your child starts year 7. This is the first event I've organised with the PTA who've generously funded lots of our extracurricular activities and especially the swimming and some of the trips. We'll be having a summer chicken or vegetarian salad, cheese and wine evening with students playing music. There will be a one round quiz about summer music and I will teach those in attendance to sing my favourite summer song of all time. Event will finish by nine. Wine will be available by the glass or by bottle starting at a very reasonable £6.

Please sign up by Wednesday <u>14<sup>th</sup></u> at latest and <u>spread the word</u> to adult friends and grandparents and encourage them to do the same. The event is £ 7 a ticket – cash or cheque to Horsforth School PTA only. Just send me an e-mail with your details: <u>bovingid01@horsforthschool.org</u>

We are keen to sell all 120 available places. Thanks in advance for helping make this a success! James Bovington

#### PTA news



We have space for a few stalls left for local businesses at the fayre at a cost of £20 per stall. Please contact the PTA email if you are interested.

For the BBQ we are desperately in need of someone to co-ordinate cooking on the day. We also need a large BBQ and approx. 6 gazebos. Please contact the PTA email if you can help.

We are hoping to have some live music on the day. If you know of anyone in/with links to a local band who would be interested in playing at the favre, please let us know via the PTA email.

A separate letter has been sent today giving full details of the following :-

1. **Dress down day on Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> June** in exchange for bringing a bottle of anything so long as it is in date eg ketchup, squash, bubble bath or alcohol!

- 2. The annual colour stall where each year group is asked to donate items of a specific colour for which we are asking for donations to be sent w/c 12.6.17.
- 3. Cake stall. Please send donations to school on 23<sup>rd</sup> or 24<sup>th</sup> June.

This is our main fundraising event of the year so we really need your help to make it a success. If you are able to help in any way with either donations for the raffle/sponsorship or to help with the organisation of the fayre or help on the day, please, please, please do get in touch!

Thank you for your support.

**14.7.17** Holy Trinity's got talent –Auditions will take place on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> June and Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> June. All children auditioning should have received a letter giving information about this.

The next PTA meeting will be held on **Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> July 2017** at Horsforth Community Sports association at 6.30pm. We look forward to seeing as many of you there as possible. This meeting will focus on planning for the summer fayre so if you are able to help with organising the fayre, please come along.

For further information please contact Natalie Drake , P.T.A. chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com

Ms C Harbrow Headteacher